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Celebrating over 75 Years of Independent Education in Nottingham


Head Teacher’s Newsletter

May 2015

Dear Parents and Carers
On behalf of myself and all the staff of St Joseph’s School, I would like to welcome you to my first Newsletter which I hope you will find useful and informative.
We are looking forward to a busy and exciting final half term and I am attaching a diary to show some of the particular events which will be happening between now and the summer holidays.  Other events may well be taking place so please check your child’s bag regularly to make sure that you do not miss anything. Our website, Twitter feed and ‘Schoop’ text service also advertises events so please make sure you are registered and that we have up to date contact details.
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Twitter and Schoop

As mentioned above, you can follow us on Twitter using @StjosephsNG1. The Schoop app can also be downloaded to your computer, tablet and smart phone in the usual way. Log in details for Schoop will be given on request by the Reception staff. Additional information is available on the school website at: 

www. st-josephs.nottingham.sch.uk
Staff News

At the time of writing, other than myself there have been no changes to staff in the main school. Mrs Boyer remains on maternity leave with her son Harald and I am told is enjoying her new family life. We continue to wish her well.
In nursery we have said goodbye to Sam Cushing and Becky Trivett, and welcomed Tina Banks and Vicky Gelsthorpe. We have also been joined by two new apprentices – Chelsea Gallimore and Brittany Eyre.

Friend’s of St Joseph’s
To help raise funds for the school and provide the children with additional resources and opportunities, I am keen to ensure we continue to have an active and well supported PTA. If you have been involved in this group in the past and would like to continue, or if you would like to become involved yourself, then please get in touch and we can arrange a time to meet.
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Suggestion Box

Suggestions as to how we can improve are always welcome and these can be made in writing, by email or just by having a chat when you see me. Alternatively, you may wish to put your suggestions in the box in reception and I will respond to your thoughts as far as practicable assuming they are not made anonymously.

Paediatric First Aid
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In accordance with statutory requirements, all staff in the Nursery have completed their paediatric first aid training and this is being extended into the main school as places on the courses become available. This is to help ensure the continued safety and wellbeing of the children in our care.
Game Cards

As a parent, I know that Pokemon, Match Attack cards and the like are a large part of children’s lives across the UK. For this reason, in general I do not object to them being in school until of course something goes wrong and they cause arguments or upset. Unfortunately, at the time of writing, this has happened and therefore I have no choice but to ban them indefinitely.  Please will you talk to your children about this and ensure no further cards are brought into school. Any cards found in school will be confiscated and must be collected from reception by a responsible adult. They will not be returned to the children.

With regard to personal belongings brought into school, please be aware that these are the responsibility of the children and that St Joseph’s are not liable for any loss or damage howsoever caused.
Derby Road Improvement Works
[image: image5.wmf]Thank you for your patience with regard to the ongoing works. Hopefully they will soon be completed and we can look forward to improved access at the school. 
Open Morning

I am planning to hold an open day for both current and prospective parents on Friday 5th June 2015 from 8.00 until 3.00pm. I will be in the school reception for an informal chat and am planning to do tours of the school at intervals during the day. The times of these tours will be circulated in the first week back  I do hope you can take the time to say hello !
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REPORTS OUT

On Friday 3rd July your child will receive their end of year report. Please will you ensure the reply slip is signed and returned to their class teacher before the end of term.  Please ensure you discuss the comments made with your child to help them build on their achievements next year. 
Uniform

School uniform is very important to us as it looks smart and gives the children a sense of togetherness and belonging. May I please therefore remind you that our uniform is not optional and is being strictly applied. This means that school shoes, not trainers, must be worn during the day and these should be sensible and fit for purpose. Equally, our uniform policy extends to coats, bags and our indoor and outdoor PE kit. Further guidance on our uniform policy can be found in our prospectus and on the attached information sheet. Please note: At this time of year, children should be in our summer uniform.
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National Video Arcade

If you haven’t already, why not visit the National Video Arcade in Hockley where you will see our children’s pictures proudly displayed. You may also be interested to learn that our Year 2 children were recently taught computer programming skills by none other than Jonathan Smith, the head of production at Lego ! My thanks to Mrs Flesher and Mr Booth for organising the visit.
Water Bottles

For hygiene purposes we shortly hope to introduce water bottles for the children to use outside at lunchtimes and playtimes. More details to follow in due course. On the subject of lunchtimes, please also support our drive to improve table manners by reminding your children how to use a knife and fork correctly!
Mobile Phones

Please may I remind parents of the need to follow our rules on the use of mobile phones in school which are clearly displayed on the window in Reception.  After all, it is for the safety of all our children. 
Punctuality

I would now like to appeal for a big push on punctuality. 
School registration starts at 08.55 and children need to be on the 
playground lining up to be taken up to class by that time.  Anything other than this is lateness and although not the child’s fault, it is them who feel worried. Please therefore help us and help your child by being at school on time. 

Safety and Supervision

On the subject of punctuality, some of our children arrive too early and this is causing problems of supervision. Unless they are in Breakfast Club, children should not be in school before 8.30am. Also, children waiting in Reception must not open the main door onto Derby Road to anyone.  Whilst I am sure they are wanting to be helpful, it could seriously compromise our security and thus safety of the children. Thank you.
Provision of Tea
We would like to remind you that for the nursery children and the children who stay in After School Care the tea provided is in no way a substitute for a proper evening meal it is purely a light tea to provide a little sustenance at the end of their busy day.

The new Summer menus will commence on Monday and will be on display in Reception.
Assemblies 

Achievement assembly takes place on Friday morning at 9.10am.  
We would love to see you there and the children really do enjoy having 
an audience when they proudly show off their work - so do come along 
if you can !
Ballet and Dance

If you, or someone you know, has a flair for ballet and dance and would like to help our children progress, please get in touch – they are waiting for your call !

And finally…..
In conclusion, I would like to reiterate what an honour and a privilege it is to be the new Head teacher here at St Joseph’s School and Nursery. We have a very strong team of dedicated staff, wonderful children and supportive trustees. I therefore look forward to seeing the school go from strength to strength, supported as ever by yourselves.
I wish you all the very best for the term ahead and if I can help you at any time just give me a call.

Kind Regards

Mr A E Crawshaw
Head Teacher
Diary Dates – Summer Term 2015
	Wednesday 20th May
	-
	Class and Group Photographs

	
	
	

	Friday 22nd May
	-
	Year 1 & Year 2 visit to Community Orchard

	
	
	

	Monday 25th May
	-
	Bank Holiday – School and Nursery Closed

	
	
	

	Tuesday 2nd June 
	-
	Swimming for Year 3 to Year 6 commences

	
	
	

	Wednesday 3rd June
	-
	Year 1 to Year 6 visit to Magna Science Park

	
	
	

	Thursday 11th June
	-
	Sports Day at Lenton Park – 12.00 till 4.00pm

	
	
	

	Thursday 18th June
	-
	Nursery Big Toddle in Aid of Barnardo’s

	
	
	

	Thursday 25th June
	-
	Year 3 to Year 6 Trip to Nottingham Castle Re: Roman Life

	
	
	

	Wednesday 1st July
	-
	Year 2 to Year 6 Trip to Belvior Castle

	
	
	

	Friday 3rd July
	-
	Nursery trip to Wheelgate Park

	
	
	

	Wednesday 8th July
	-
	Prize Night Production at Clarendon College 

	
	
	

	Friday 10th July
	-
	End of Term Mass at St. Barnabas’ Cathedral

	
	
	

	Thursday 3rd Sept
	-
	Autumn Term begins
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